
Queen Laurel Winchester 

Nydia Temple No. 4, Portland, Oregon 

 Ladies of the Household: 

Well, summer is coming to an end and 

it's time for regular sessions to begin 

again. I hope everyone had a great 

summer and was able to enjoy family 

and friends. 

I have had the pleasure to attend 

several picnics this summer and I was 

honored to represent Nydia Temple in 

Baker City at the East/West Shrine 

football game and parade. 

 I hope as many as possible will be attending our 

Supreme Queen's visit with SQ Sharon St John, she is a 

beautiful, gracious, caring, and lovely Supreme Queen. It is 

September 15, with the ceremonial at 2pm and catered formal 

dinner at 6pm, followed by a tour and lunch at Shriners 

Hospital at 11am on September 16. Tickets are still available 

please call today. 

 I will be headed to Eastern Oregon to visit Beth Eden, 

Union County, and Pendleton Nile Clubs the week of September 

21st. If you are interested in joining me, you are more than 

welcome. 

 If you check your yearbook, you will see all my Official 

Visits, and all are welcome to come. Please contact Princess 

Helen Swails 503-668-4068 so we can let the hostesses know 

how many are coming. 

 At our September session I honored all the units for their 

hard work and time they spend practicing for our Temple.  In  
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Ruminations From Princess Royal 

 Welcome back to our monthly Sessions and Friendships.  I hope all y’all had a 

great summer and are ready for “work” to begin again.  By the time you receive this 

newsletter, I am sure we will have completed Queen Laurie’s Supreme Visit Ceremonial, 

and will have done it in a superb fashion. 

 I know you have all of Queen Laurie's important dates marked on your calendar, so 

you will be with us all.  WILL YOU please make the first date note of my year:  Saturday 

November 5 at 2pm.  That is when my Supreme, Cathy Carol Rose, will visit Nydia for her 

official visit.  We will have our traditional Hospital visit and tour on Monday November 

7th—exact time to be determined. 

 

Nile Hugs   

Sharon L. B. Kelley,  Princess Royal 

Queen Laurie, Continued 

October I will be honoring all the Committee members, and in November we will 

honor our Founders. This is just my way of thanking the Ladies of the Household 

for helping our Temple and me. 

 My term has been flying by. I have been busy every day. I have seen old 

friends and have met some of the kindest ladies in the world. If the last half is half 

as rewarding as the first, I will be the most blessed and luckiest person alive. I 

thank you all. 

 Each Nydian I will be honoring a lady who has gone above and beyond for 

our Temple. We do have several, but I have to start somewhere so this one is 

Princess Kathy Walliker. Not only is she our Princess Banker, but she is also our 

Web Master. Without her we would have no web site for Nydia Temple nor our e-

mail blasts which keep us all so well informed. Thank you for all your hard work 

and dedication. 

 

Until next time Live, Love, and Laugh 

Nile hugs 

Laurie Winchester,  Queen     
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From Princess Tirzah 
Dear Ladies of the Household, 

What a wonderful summer we 

have been enjoying!  Traveling 

with Queen Laurie and "Queen-

mum" Helen Swails has been so 

much fun.  We have attended lots 

of picnics with our Nile Clubs and Units and have 

sampled some really great food.  Of course, the 

weather could be a tad cooler, but all in all we've 

had a lot of fun.   

I'm really looking forward to getting back to work 

with sessions, OV's, and hospital parties.  There are 

some exciting things that Queen Laurie has planned 

for us, and I can't wait for all of you to get 

involved.  

Queen Laurie and I have prepared a gift for Nydia 

Temple and you will be able to see for yourselves 

at the Ceremonial for the Supreme Queen's Visit on 

September 15th.   Taking some inspiration from 

items we found while sorting and moving property, 

we created some new Ceremonial robes.   We used 

fabric in colors taken from Egyptian paintings and 

patterned them to be that sort of style.   The plan 

is to pair them with the traditional collars and head 

pieces so that we don't lose our special Nydia 

pageantry and beauty.  I hope you will all enjoy 

them. 

I'm excited to reveal the counterparts look-alike 

outfit for my Karen's Mystical Pixies at our 

September Session. It's very colorful and is all my 

favorites.   There are some sparkles, too!  

Just remember, all we need is Faith, Trust and a 

little Pixie Dust! 

Hugs,  

Jennifer, Princess Tirzah 

From Princess Badoura 

Dear Ladies of the Household, 

  

What an eventful summer this has 

been! 

  

 As you have heard, our Su-

preme Session was wonderful!! As it 

was my first time to attend, I was 

amazed at the involvement of ladies 

from all over the United States and 

Canada. The main highlight for me 

was meeting my newly elected Su-

preme Badoura, Shirley Henley. She 

is from Ishtar Temple in Cincinnati, 

Ohio. She has chosen for her “girls” 

to be known as SHIRLEY’S HONEY-

BEES. She also has an affinity for … 

… BEAVERS! She is a retired sheriff 

and is a very compassionate woman. 

I was quite impressed with her and 

think you will be, too. 

  

I am excited about our upcoming 

session and ceremonial in September. 

I am anxious to see you all again 

and hear about your summer. 

  

Buzzin’ by with Nile 

Love,    

  

 

 

E'laine Armstrong,   

Princess Badoura 
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The next Nydian deadline is Monday, November 9, 2015 

Please submit articles and photos via e-mail to:  pdavis@aracnet.com   

Please use “Nydian” in the subject line. 

Or send via other means to Pam Davis 

741 SE Maple St.,  Hillsboro, OR  97123 

Home Phone:  503-534-6920 

From the Desk of Pr. Recorder: PQ Beverly Eiden 

 Hello Ladies of the Household and welcome to fall 2015!  I hope that 

all of you have made it through our very hot summer without melting away 

and are looking forward to a new season with Nydia Temple.   

 Just a few reminders: For several of you 2015 Dues are now overdue! 

If you do not have your 2015 dues card (which is required to attend any 

Stated Session or Nile Club Meeting) and have lost your notice, please contact me as soon 

as possible.  Nydia dues are still $40.00 and can be paid by cash, check, or debit/credit 

card. Reminders will again go out in October, and it would be nice to have as few of 

those to send as possible. Remember that your dues not only help to keep our Temple 

going, but assist with our only philanthropy of helping our Shriners help children to be all 

that they can be…  

 Also, as you will see listed, several of our members have moved or updated their 

information since our last yearbook/directory was printed. Please keep the Temple informed 

if any of your information changes during the year. It sure helps the Temple to not waste 

postage on returned and re-mailed newsletters, etc. 

 I do truly want to thank the membership for the several years now that you have 

entrusted me with the position of your Pr. Recorder. However, it is time for me to start 

planning to transition this job to another qualified person over the next year or so. If you 

have ever considered serving as a Pr. Recorder, now is a good time to check this office 

out. Yes, it does take some time and attention to stay on top of things, but the pleasure 

of being in close contact with all of our ‘Ladies of the Household’ is very heartwarming. If 

you are interested in experiencing the details of this office, you are more than welcome to 

come to my home or sit with me during a Stated Session, to observe. Please call me, and 

I would be happy to answer any questions or share details regarding the position.  

We hope to see all of you soon and as often as your time will permit. 

With Nile Love and Friendship your Pr. Recorder,  

PQ Beverly 



See your printed or e-mailed Nydian for this information 

Thank you 
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Yearbook Directory Updates 

Pr. Mary N. Balzhiser 

Deceased 6-30-2015 

 

Pr. Mildred L. Chodrick 

Deceased 7-18-15 

Pr. Delores Coover 

Deceased 8-4-15 

 

Pr. Arleen Goodson 

Deceased 6-1-15 

Pr. Mamie Kaser 

Deceased 7-15-15 

 

Pr. Amy Ullakko 

Deceased 8-9-15 

Passed  On 



Recent Happenings 
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Summer = picnics, picnics, picnics! 

There were many club and unit picnics this summer.   

Here are a few pictures from some of them. 
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     In August there was a special session just for membership purposes—reading 

proposals, petitions, and balloting—and for discussing the Supreme Queen’s visit.  There 

were 26 members in attendance including PSQ Mavis from Lincoln, Nebraska.  There were 

12 proposals read and 6 ladies balloted upon.  The meeting was very short. 

 September 3 was our first regular Stated Session after Supreme and the summer 

break.  In keeping with the Back to School theme, the PADIR served brown bag lunches 

filled with delicious croissant sandwiches, fruit, chips, carrot sticks, a cookie, and snack 

size candy bars.  After the lunch Queen Laurie honored the units with a small gift, and 

Princess Royal gave her Supreme report. 

 During Session, 5 Supreme Appointees were introduced and Queen Laurie gave her 

report with the results of the Supreme Legislation (see pg. 18) and  announced the awards 

that Nydia Temple received  (see Nydia Brag Box pg. 10).  

 Pr. Recorder read the minutes and 4 months worth of bills!  Pr. Banker gave a 

summary report.  Four proposals were read and 12 ladies were balloted on.  Salem and 3 

Sisters Nile Clubs had new by-laws approved. 

 Permissions were given for the Sewing Committee to raffle two quilts (see ad pg. 15), 

Forest Nile Club to sell dolls at the October and November sessions,  and PADIR to have 

a fashion show as part of the Kick-off luncheon on June 1, 2016.  Pr. Royal Sharon 

announced her Supreme Queen’s OV as Saturday November 5, 2016, and reminded us of 

the upcoming wreath and basked auction at the December Session (see pg. 17). 

 The donation of new ceremonial gowns was announced.   They will be used at the 

upcoming ceremonial.   

 There is a new program from Supreme called Ceremonial Assistance.  It takes a year 

of hard work to complete.  Our PQ Paulette completed this process and Queen Laurie 

gave her certificate to her. 

 For her year, Queen Laurie has said that she wants Nydia Temple to work more with 

the Shriners.  They have asked for assistance for two of their events.  One is the MDA 

walk on 9/13 and the other is at the October Fest at Mt. Angel Sept 17-20.  There will 

probably be more opportunities to help out as the year progresses.  Any volunteers to 

assist the Shriners will be appreciated. 

  Although this session was of necessity longer than usual, Queen Laurie does a 

good job of keeping it moving along.  It is very interesting to hear the reports from the 

committees, announcements, correspondence, and all the other bits that cannot be 

included here.  Stated Session is where the business of the Temple gets done, and it 

cannot get done without us.  Everyone is encouraged to attend as often as your other 

duties permit.  Hope to see  you there! 

Session Notes 

Kindness is  love made tangible. 
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Birthday Parties  
 

 The gifts for June, July, and August were donated in May  - at the bring a gift to 

May Session suggested by Nite Lites.   

 We are having great support from our Clowns, we have quite a list:  Klutz, Pa Paw, 

Stretch, Bumps, Slym, Keys, and Swabby. 

 Thanks for the donation of gifts and generous Birthday March at our September 2nd 

session. 

 Our next Birthday Party will be September 16.  Supreme Queen Sharon St John will 

be on an official visit to the Shrine Hospital. 

The October Birthday Party will be October 28. 

The Birthday Party Committee appreciates the support from the members of 

Nydia. 

 

Dottie Inman, Chairman Birthday Party Committee 

Chaplain's Report for  the Summer Months 
  

 The Chaplain’s report distributed at the September 3rd stated session covered the 

summer months.: 

June: Pr. Florence Carter, Pr. Mary Ann Garbarino, Pr. Virginia Jubb, and Pr. Judy Power. 

July:  Pr. Annabel Bednarz, Pr. Marilyn Christman, Pr. Alyce Khal, Pr. Jennifer Moyer, Pr. 

Judy  Power, Pr. Camille Pruitt, Pr. Janet Rhoades, Pr. Bonnie Strong, and Pr. Judi Tawney.  

August: Pr. E’laine Armstrong, Pr. Cathy Bailey, Pr. Patti Baldwin, Pr. Annabel Bednarz,  

 Pr. Cathy Felder, Pr. Diane Gay, Pr. Virginia Graham, Pr. Jennifer Klementis, Pr. Hope 

 Koch, Pr. Addie Miller, Pr. Richie Muckridge, Pr. Dorothy Reilly, and Pr. Judi Tawney.  

Members who passed away: Pr. Mary Blazhiser, Pr. Sandra Cato-Wood, Pr. Mildred Chodrick, 

 Pr. Elizabeth Fox, Pr. Arleen Goodson, Pr. Caroline Grulke, Pr. Nancy Harper,  

 Pr. Mamie Kaser, PQ Julia Much, and Pr. Amy Ullakko.  

Please contact the Pr. Chaplain if you hear of a member needing a card or a call. It is 

very important that we reach out to our members to let them know of our concern for 

them.  

Princess Chaplain Ramona Hall, 503-502-9379, ramonaparsleyhall@yahoo.com 
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Hospital Highlights 

Hospital Support Club 

Al Kadar Shriners have started a new club, the “Hospital Support Club” with the intention 

of promoting the Portland Hospital.  The club is open to any “friend of Shriners” who 

wishes to help in promoting the Hospital.  There are two different components to the club: 

First, they have an eighteen-foot trailer (float) 

that can be used in local parades.  There are 

twelve chairs on the float which they have filled 

with patients and their families and “friends of 

Shriners” who can’t walk the entire parade.  

They also encourage out-walkers who walk along 

with the float and interact with the crowd.   

 

 

 

This summer the out-walkers handed out seed 

packets that had information about the hospital on 

the back.  During 2015 the float was used in the 

Portland Starlight Parade, also in Sheridan, 

Tillamook, Newberg, and Baker City. 

Second, they have established a Speaker’s Bureau consisting of a cadre of people who are 

willing to speak for the hospital at public events such as health fairs.  The hospital staff is 

planning some training for the Speaker’s Bureau members in the near future. 

If you would like to take part in any of these activities, feel free to contact Rod Hevland 

(hevlandro@gmail.com) or Bob Walliker (bobwalliker@gmail.com).   

Birthday Parties Highlighted on Hospital Website 

On our Hospital’s website there is a new article about the birthday parties!  It high-
lights the volunteers:  our ladies and the clowns 

 “Coming in here is just such a joy,” says volunteer Dorothy Lewis. “No one can come 
to this place and leave depressed! The staff, the kids, parents, siblings – everyone 
smiles here.” 

Check out the whole article at http://www.shrinershospitalsforchildren.org/news/
BirthdayParties 
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Nydia’s Brag Box 
Nydia Temple was honored to receive recognition in the following categories:  

1st place for the number of initiates 

1st place for the number of lap quilts made  

2nd place in the number of pillowcases made  

2nd place in total hospital volunteer hours 

2nd place for the amount of money donated to the Foundation during the 

 Holiday Sharing Program 

3rd place recognition for our Nydian newsletter  

3rd place in the category of hospital birthday parties 

3rd place in total hospital giving 

 

Nydia Supreme Appointments: 

PQ Beverly Eiden as a Supreme American Flag Escort 

PQ Carol Livie as a Supreme Canadian Flag Escort 

PQ Paulette Schlee as a Supreme Temple Banner Escort  

 C
orner 

Supreme 
 Charitable Giving 

 One of the fun ways to contribute to the Daughters of the Nile Foundation is 

through the Seasons of Children Ornament Series.  They are designed to reflect 

the Egyptian heritage of Daughters of the Nile. In June each year, a new ornament 

is introduced at Supreme Session, and the previous year's ornament is retired at 

the end of each June.    

 This year’s ornament is called Nuit.  According to 

Wikipedia Nuit “is an Egyptian sky goddess who leans 

over her husband/brother, Geb, the Earth God. She is 

usually depicted as a naked woman who is covered with 

stars. She represents the All, pure potentiality…”.   

 Each current year's ornament is available for a 

lower contribution than those that have been retired. 

This year the 2015 Ornament is available for $22 and 

the prior years’ ornaments are $30.  This is a wonderful 

gift and creates a lovely collection. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Geb
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Nile Units 
Chorus Notes 

 The Chorus members and guests met at Claudette Scheller’s home in Hillsboro on 

August 19th for a great potluck picnic.  As always the food was delicious and way too 

much. 

 Thanks to Claudette and Pam for putting on this party.  Thanks also to Richard 

Armstrong, Princess Badoura Elaine’s husband for manning the grill.  Here is a picture of 

the group.  As you can see we’re a happy 

crowd. 

 We were happy to have Gigi Gleason 

back with us and all the rest of our group 

and new members. 

 We are sorry to report the loss of 

our former member Pr. Delores Coover who 

passed away this month.  According to 

Gigi, she was always cheerful and positive 

in her years with the Chorus and Nydia 

Temple.  

 We are practicing for our September Session and the Supreme Queen’s Visit.  We 

hope you enjoy our new music. 

 

Helen Swails, Amb. 

Nydia PADIR 

 The Ladies of P.A.D.I.R.  gathered today for our first practice of the Fall.  It's hard to 

believe that summer is nearly over, and we need to start planning for Fall and Winter 

events.  We are working hard to be ready for the Supreme Queen's Visit in just a couple 

of weeks, and are working out the cobwebs and stretching those dance muscles again! 

 

We are also hosting the lunch for this week's Stated Session, and hope you will enjoy 

it.  There's a bit of nostalgia which seems to fit the season. 

 

We hope to see you all very soon! 

 

Princess Lori Snyder  



Nile Clubs 
Dyna Sewers 

Greetings from Dyna Sewers! 

 We are cordially inviting all members of Nydia Temple to come sew with us.  The bigger 

the group the better. 

 We meet the first Friday of every month from 5:00 pm to 8:00 pm at Pioneer Quilts.  

The address is 3101 SE Courtney Road, Milwaukie, Oregon.  There is a large parking lot with 

the entrance around the corner on Oatfield Road.  (This used to be known as the Broetje 

House, which has been refurbished as a quilt shop and sewing facility.)  

 The group has fun working together tracing squares for embroidery, sewing quilts, match-

ing pillow cases, shorts, and surgery dolls for the Portland Shriners Hospital for Children. 

 Please come spend a Friday evening with a great group of women, we would love to 

have you join us.  Our next sewing night will be September 4, 2015 at 5:00 pm. 

 Please contact Donna Gray, Chairperson at 971-235-4251 or leftygrey@gmail.com for 

more information. 
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Forest Nile Club 
Greetings Princesses from Forest Nile in Forest 

Grove. 

 Our meeting was opened by President 

Helen Bible.  We had eight in attendance.  Our 

meetings are always working meetings, working 

on our dolls.  The clown dolls were everywhere 

as shown in the picture.   

 We adjourned for lunch, which we all 

seem to enjoy, then back to work.  Princess 

GiGi Gleeson joined us today, and it was very 

nice to see her.  Princess Royal, Sharon Kelley 

was busy with the dolls, counting, organizing, 

taking care of, baby sitting, and rocking all with 

a smile. 

 There's an upcoming bazaar at Jennings 

McCall in Forest Grove.  Forest Nile is 

sponsoring a table where our dolls will be 

available to purchase at $15.00 each.   

The date is Saturday, November 7 at Jennings McCall . . . .  See you there.  

We're also going to have them at Nile Sessions in Wilsonville on October 7 and November 4.  

They are a great gift idea for a child for Christmas. 

  

Nile love to you all!   

Patty Brooks, Ambassador 

mailto:leftygrey@gmail.com


Nite Lites Nile Club 
 August has traditionally been the month Nite Lites holds its Summer Picnic.  Last year we 

voted to have a “no business” meeting in August and dedicate our time to working on a project 

for the hospital.  August 10th we held our second annual “no business” meeting. 

 Our members met to stuff envelopes for a mailing targeting those in the state that are in a 

position of recognizing and referring patients to the hospital for care.  While not a glamorous job, 

it was a tremendous help for the hospital staff.  The time passed quickly as we enjoyed catching 

up on each other’s busy lives. 

 Busy working women are well known for multi-tasking, and we are no exception.  Our group 

donated 4 cases of juice boxes for the outpatient children, two large bags of material, and a large 

bag of thread donated by a member’s friend.  

 We never know what task Emily Coleman, the Volunteer and Event Coordinator has planned 

– but that keeps the evening interesting.  Parking is very easy and traffic to and from the hospital 

is extremely light.  Bring you, some juice boxes or material and join us.  We meet the second 

Monday of each month in the meeting room directly off the cafeteria. 

 If you arrive by 6 pm you can get dinner from the cafeteria.  If that doesn’t strike your 

fancy, bring take out or one of your own creations.  We eat first, have a short business meeting, 

work on our assigned project and are on our way home by 8 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  Princess Anna Barclay 

Woodburn Nile Club 
 Per Wikipedia, Woodburn in July has an average high temperature of 80 degrees.  But on 

the day of our picnic it was a hot 100+ degree day.  Princess Marie Allphin-Rothi came to our 

rescue and welcomed all of us inside her air conditioned home to enjoy a very pleasant afternoon, 

along with the Queen and other officers as our guests.  Also, per Wikipedia, the air quality index 

of Woodburn (57.2 aqi) is better than average for the entire United States (74.2 aqi).  But on the 

day of our annual garage sale, the forest fires caused it to be a smoky, extremely smoky day at 

Princess Bunny Stiles’ driveway.  Thank you to everyone who donated, or who braved the smoke to 

work or shop that day.  With summer wrapping up, we look forward to our Official Visit from 

Queen Laurie in September, and cooler weather, and cleaner, crisper air.   

  

Reported by:  Princess Kathy Walliker, Ambassador 

Tirzah Nile Club 
 Tirzah Nile Club met informally this summer working on projects for the fall bazaar in addi-

tion to the on-going sewing of lap robes, pillow cases, and quilt squares and sharing our fun vaca-

tions as we worked.  The at-home sewers will be bringing their finished projects to the first meeting 

this fall. We also want to thank our President, Joan Blizzard for the surprise desserts she brought 

to these meetings. 

Nadine Beck, Ambassador 
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                 A Look Back in the History of Nydia Temple 
                  (This is the third article of a look back in history) 

 

 

100th Year … 2015 is the year we celebrate the organization of “Supreme Temple” Daughters of the Nile 
 
 

September 15, 2015 Nydia Temple will host the current Supreme Queen, Sharon St John, as she 
makes her official visit to our temple.  As we prepare for this special occasion, we are reminded 
of the storied past of Nydia Temple and our role with Supreme Temple. 
 

Nydia Temple is very fortunate to have the honor and privilege of having five members serve as 
Supreme Queen:  

*Winifred G. Lea   1925-1926 
  *Maybelle Boone   1933-1934 
  *Sally Luke    1952-1953 
  *Marjorie Wells Simpson  1964-1965 
   *Eva E. Self   1981-1982 
We are proud to have these Past Supreme Queens as members of our Temple and because of 
them Nydia Temple has been privileged to host five Supreme Temple Sessions of the Supreme 
Temple, Daughters of the Nile.   
 

In addition, we are honored to have PSQ Suzie Schumacher, PQ Zuliema Temple No. 13 as a 
Dual Member of Nydia.   
 

See the next addition for more interesting facts, as we look back in history. 
 

Submitted by:   
Paulette Schlee PQ   

I. Speak to People - Nothing is as nice as a 

cheerful greeting. 

II. Smile at people - Takes 72 muscles to 

frown; 14 to smile. 

III. Call people by name - Sweetest sound is 

one’s own name. 

IV. Be friendly and helpful - If you want 

friends, be a friend. 

V. Be cordial - Speak and act to prove 

everything you do is a genuine pleasure. 

VI. Be genuinely interested in people - Just 

try and you can like almost everyone. 

VII. Be generous with praise - and courteous 

with criticism. 

VIII. Be considerate with others. There are 

often three sides to a controversy: 

yours, hers and the right side. 

IX. Be alert to give help - what we do for 

others’ lives, and is immortal. 

X. Add to all of this - a good sense of 

humor, loads of patience, a dash of 

humility and you will be  rewarded 

many fold. 

Ten commandments of Friendship 



Coming Events 
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Drawing will be held on 
March 2, 2016  

at the Stated Session of     
Nydia Temple 

This beautiful handmade Quilt and 
matching Pillowcase was  donated 
and presented to the Nydia Temple, 
Daughters of the Nile, “Sewing 
Committee” by: 

 Catherine Smith 

for the purpose of raising funds to 
benefit this volunteer committee, 
who work tirelessly for a local chil-
dren's  hospital.  

Members … to purchase your winning tickets      

contact any member of the Sewing           

Committee as listed in the Nydia Roster or 

call Chairman:  

Ruth Rewey at 503-692-1312 

Winners Do not need to be present to WIN 

Your chance to WIN !!  

Tickets $1.00 each or  

6 Tickets for $5.00  



Please join us for our 3rd  Annual  

 “Victorian High Tea” 
Friday Afternoon, October 9, 2015       

 Tea Time 1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 

Daughters of the Nile Members 

 & Guests Welcome! 

Milwaukie Odd Fellows Hall 

10282 Main St. Milwaukie, OR  

Hosted by: North Clackamas Nile Club 

$10.00 

Special Guest Entertainment 
For tickets please contact Pr. Carol Addison Lippert   

503-654-1215 or clusew45@gmail.com 
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LETS HAVE A WONDERFUL, BOUNTIFUL, FUND-RAISING EXPERIENCE IN 2015! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Are you 

Planning your 

WONDERFUL WREATHS 

And BOUNTIFUL BASKETS for 

our Silent Auction at the December 

Session?  Remember, this will be our only 

specific fund raiser for the General Fund this 

year.  Perhaps you have started your holiday shopping 

early (my mother was usually done with hers by August!!! 

— I have not yet been that organized!!!) and you have a germ 

of an idea.  Hey PATROL, how about a southwestern themed 

item after your 

experience in 

        Albuquerque.        
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sharon L. B. Kelley,  

Princess Royal 

         Christmas is coming,  

       the goose is getting fat,  please to put a  

      penny in the old man’s hat.  If you haven't’ got a  

     penny a half penny will do.  If you haven’t got a half penny,  

  God Bless You! 

               But, really, our       “old man’s hat”  

      known as Nydia Temple’s funding can use all the “pennies” 

                    we can get.  Please think about a wonderful wreath or a  

      Bountiful basket for our silent auction in  

      December.    



SUPREME TEMPLE DAUGHERS OF THE NILE 

LEGISLATION RESULTS 

SUPREME TEMPLE ANNUAL SESSION 2015 

ALBUQUERQUE,  NEW MEXICO 

1. Please be aware of the  changes made to the Supreme Temple Bylaws (2013 Revision) by the voting Delegates at 
the Supreme Temple Ninety-ninth Annual Supreme Session in Albuquerque, New Mexico.  These changes were 
effective as of the day enacted. 

Amendment A-1 to PART 1, ARTICLE III, SECTION 5, SUPREME PRINCESS RECORDER’S ALLOCATION, 
ASSISTANTS AND TERM LIMIT: (B) EXECUTIVE ASSISTANTS 1. PAGE 33  which  increases the stipend of the 
Office Assistant to the Supreme Princess Recorder 1. “seven hundred dollars (US $750) per month.” With PROVISO—

Retro-active to may 1, 2015 was ADOPTED 

Amendment A-2 to PART II, ARTICLE II MEMBERSHIP, SECTION 1 ELIGIBILITY (a) PAGE 56 which would have 

expanded membership eligibility to include “or is a relative of a current or former patient” was DEFEATED 

Amendment A-3 to PART II, ARTICLE II MEMBERSHIP, SECTION 1 ELIGIBILITY (a) PAGE 56 which would have 
expanded membership eligibility to include “or who is or was a volunteer, with or without Shrine or Masonic relationship 

as a Shriners Hospital for Children or Masonic related health facility” was DEFEATED 

Amendment A-4 to PART II, ARTICLE II MEMBERSHIP, SECTION 1 ELIGIBILITY (a) PAGE 56 which would have 
expanded membership eligibility to include (a) ”Eligibility to membership in a Temple shall be open to a woman of good 
character who is eighteen years of age or older with or without Shrine or Masonic relationship. (b) “An eligible woman 
shall be proposed by two(2) members in Good Standing who are acquainted with and will vouch for the woman.  The 

proposal for membership shall be signed and submitted to the Princess Recorder” was DEFEATED 

Amendment A-5 PART II, ARTICLE II SECTION 13.  DUAL MEMBERSHIP, PAGE 58 amend by adding Section 13 Dual 
Membership. “A member may belong to two (2) Subordinate Temples at the same time. She shall have the privilege of 

making motions and voting in both Temples” was ADOPTED 

Amendment A-6 PART II, ARTICLE IV, OFFICIAL TEMPLE PROPERTIES, SECTION 3, SUPREME BYLAWS, 
PROTOCOL AND MANUAL OF PROCEDURES, PAGE 62-63 amend by substituting Section 3 “ Each Subordinate 
Temple shall own six (6) copies of the Supreme Temple Bylaws, Protocol and Manual of Procedures, to be issued to the 
Queen, Princesses Royal, Tirzah, Badoura, Recorder, and Banker.  These books shall remain the property of the 

Temple” was ADOPTED 

Amendment A-7 PART II, ARTICLE V, SECTION 4, ELECTION OF OFFICERS (c) PAGE 64 amend by adding Section 

4(c ) “and shall include only names nominated from the floor.” was ADOPTED 

Amendment A-8 PART II, ARTICLE VII, SECTION 2, CEREMONIALS (a) AND (b) PAGE 73  amend by substituting 
Section 2 

(a) “Each Temple shall hold at least one (1) Ceremonial annually at the time of the Official Visit of the Supreme Queen.  
The Temple Officers shall exemplify the Amplified Opening initiation and Closing from the Ritual. 

(b) The Queen may elect to hold additional Ceremonials, if there are candidates” was ADOPTED 

Prepared by the 2014-2015 Jurisprudence Committee 

Evelyn Petree, PSQ, Chairman 

Nancelyn Ross, PSQ 

Donna F. Clark, PSQ 

Cathy Carol Rose, Supreme Princess Tirzah 

Karen Keuther, Supreme Princess Badoura 

Herbie Kay Lundquist, PQ Ruh Neb Temple No. 64 

Brenda Scott, PQ, El Tehran Temple No. 122 

Sharon K. St John, Supreme Princess Royal (ex officio) 

June 2015 



Queen Laurie Winchester   503-730-8148  lauriewin@yahoo.com 

JPQ Judy C. Smith     503-266-2163  starmason@aol.com  

Pr. Royal Sharon Kelley   503-292-1877  nydiasharonkelley@gmail.com 

Pr. Tirzah Jennifer Moyer   503-661-5627  jennifermoyer01@comcast.net 

Pr. Badoura E’Laine Armstrong  503-761-5340  mrsrcarmst1@gmail.com  

Pr. Recorder PQ Beverly Eiden  503-992-6386  nydiarecorder@gmail.com 

Pr. Banker Kathy Walliker   503-682-4524  nydiabanker@gmail.com 

Pr. Chaplain Ramona Hall   503-502-9379     ramonaparsleyhall@yahoo.com 

Officers’   Contacts 

Calendar 
ALL SESSIONS  are on the 1st Wednesday of each month except June, July and August. 

All text enclosed within this newsletter belongs to a Daughters of the Nile member and she has received this newsletter 

in good faith and understands that no information may be made available to non-members of the Order. 

It is compulsory to treat this publication as strictly confidential.  It is solely for the private use of Daughters of the Nile 

members.  UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES may a member circulate any of the enclosed text for business, political, or 

other purposes.  A violation of these values shall be considered a breach of the Order and the member is subject to 

the Code of Conduct. 

   November 

4 Stated Session— Chorus Serving. 

7 North Clackamas High Tea 

9 Nydian Deadline—submit articles  

9 North Clackamas Nile Club Official Visit 

10 Forest Hills Nile Club Official Visit 

12 Beaver Nile Club Official Visit 

16 Corvallis Nile Club Official Visit 

17 Vancouver Nile Club Official Visit 

18 Birthday Party for Children at Shriners Hospital 

26 HAPPY THANKSGIVING 

September 

15 Supreme Queen's Official Visit and Banquet 

16 Supreme Queen's Visit to Hospital and Birthday Party 

21 Official Visit - Beth Eden Nile Club, Milton-Freewater 

22 Official Visit - Union County Nile Club, La Grande 

22 Unofficial Dinner, La Grand 

23  Official Visit- Pendleton Nile Club 

26 Reception for Pr. Morgan Welch GWA 

October 

 1-3 NW Daze—Boise 

 3 Grand Masters Reception 

 5 Salem Nile Club Official Visit 

 7 Stated Session—Vancouver Nile Serving 

 13 Tirzah Nile Club Official Visit 

 15 Three Sisters Nile Club Official Visit 

 19 Bend Nile Club Official Visit 

 27 Eugene Nile Club Official Visit 

 28 Birthday Party for Children at 

Shriners Hospital 
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Address label here 

Nydia Temple #4 
Daughters of the Nile 
 
PQ Beverly Eiden, Princess Recorder 

1206 Mountain View Drive 

Forest Grove OR  97116-3300 

Return Service Requested 

Nydia Temple Name Badge 

  Two choices are available from our Nile Badge Maker and prices include shipping:  

PIN type: $13.00.               MAGNET type (does not include a pin): $15.00.     

NAME: _________________________________________________  PHONE: __________________ 

ADDRESS:___________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY: __________________________________________ STATE: ___________  ZIP: ___________ 

NAME AS IT IS TO APPEAR ON BADGE: ______________________________________________  

 

Please make check payable to:  Nydia Temple and return with filled out form to: 

 

 PQ Beverly Eiden                PIN TYPE:__________  $13.00 

 1206 Mountain View Drive        MAGNET TYPE::__________  $15.00 

 Forest Grove, OR  97116-3300 
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Pr. Royal Sharon with some dolls in progress in our work room  at Jennings McCall 

Forest Nile Club 

 

More pictures—keep going 



Picnic Pictures—Posted on line 

3 Sisters Nile Club—a nice group and a visitor 

More pictures—keep going 



Woodburn Picnic 

Patrol Picnic 

More pictures—keep going 



Dallas Nile Club 

More pictures—keep going 



Chorus Picnic 
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